
THOMAS E. CUMMINS  CONSULTING ACTUARY, INC. 

2512 E. 71st  Street ,  Suite D ∙  Tulsa, Oklahoma 74136                             (918) 492-9658  ∙ (918) 492- 9659 

 
 

 

 

February 17, 2022 

 

 

 

Senator Taylor 

Room 531 

 

 

Re: Committee Substitute for Senate Bill No. 1188 RBS No. 3619 

 

 

 Committee Substitute for Senate Bill No. 1188 would allow a participant of Oklahoma 

Police Pension and Retirement System to be employed by a city as a police officer 

provided the city’s population is 4500 or less. Such participant would not receive 

additional service or have benefits suspended. 

The bill would allow cities with population of 4500 or less to employ persons as police 

officers and not become participants in OPPRS. 

 

 

This bill is a non fiscal bill under OPLAAA.  

 

I am a member of the American Academy of Actuaries and meet the Qualification 

Standards of the American Academy of Actuaries to render the actuarial opinion herein. 

 

 

Thomas E. Cummins 
 

Thomas E. Cummins, MAAA 

 


